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President: Shirley Crane – 3410 1441 (H)

Treasurer: Cheryl McQuade – 5496 2308 (H)

Secretary: Helen Gibson – 5496 6544 (H)

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes – 5498 6066 or streetons@iprimus.com.au

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Greetings, Fellow Zontians.  It’s hard to believe that almost a year has gone by since the Changeover Dinner, at which the current Board assumed office.  It seems to have gone so quickly in some respects and taken forever in others.  

At this point, before the AGM on Thursday night, I would like to take the opportunity to thank the Board and Club members for your assistance and support throughout the year.  It has been a very productive year, with an enormous amount achieved for a small Club such as ours.  I think the Club has every right to be proud of its successes.  

Carole’s response to the arrival of the container in Malawi was more than enough to confirm the value of that particular project.  For us, living as we do in such a wealthy country, it is hard to understand how the things we sent could have such a dramatic effect on the quality of life of the patients in St. John’s Hospital in Mzuzu and the orphans in the school near the hospital.  Putting the project together was hard work and involved a considerable commitment from the people who spearheaded it, but I don’t doubt that they still feel an enormous sense of achievement.  While so many did so much, a special thankyou goes to Noreen Burton, who did so much to put the project together, and to all of the other Zonta Clubs in the District, who so generously supported our plea for assistance.  The project would never have happened without you!

Our fundraising projects, such as the gift wrapping at Morayfield Shopping Centre at Christmas time and the pre-Christmas bus shopping trip, confirmed that we can raise considerable sums of money while having fun.  The icing of cakes for Blue Care and St Luke’s, the making of breast cushions, the serving of the supper at the Multicultural Dinner and the preparation of emergency packs for the Domestic Violence Centre allowed us to make a positive contribution to our local community, while sharing times of fellowship.  

While there have been some difficulties in the Club, a visit from our District Governor, Ros Kinder, on Sunday, May 22, helped us to re-focus on what it means to be a Zontian and served as a timely reminder that we need to return to a strict observance of protocol.  Because we are a small Club, there has been a tendency to drift away from close adherence to regulations and guidelines.  The new Board that emerges from the AGM on Thursday night will face a considerable challenge to bring the Club back into line.  It will be up to all members to support the new Board, honour the decisions of the membership and ensure that the Club is able to function in an atmosphere of co-operation.  The Club is a democratic entity and members have the right to voice opinions and vote at the meetings.  However, once a vote on an issue has been taken and a majority decision reached, that must be the end of the matter.  Individual members have every right not to participate in activities that do not suit them personally, but should remember that they have a responsibility to the Club to support all majority decisions, even if that support is merely saying nothing negative outside the meetings concerning those decisions.  All members also have a responsibility to ensure that what they say at the meetings is relevant and brief, so that the meetings can be concluded in a realistic timeframe.  Those processes are a challenge for the new Board and a goal for the membership in the coming year.  I wish everyone every success under the new Board.

Shirley   

APOLOGIES:

Pam and Steve celebrated their wedding anniversary on 17 May and not Pat and Steve as my fingers stated in the last newsletter. 

	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARIES

	My husband Neil is 60 on 18/6.  Happy birthday Neil
	Margaret & Rod 11/6


TREASURERS REPORT

No Report

Cheryl McQuade
STATUS OF WOMEN/SERVICE.
It was great to see 100% of Zontians support Noreen and Ellie at their Art Exhibition on Saturday 14 May with 99% being there in person and 1 apology received because of husbands ill health.  The food supplied and presented by the Zontians was wonderful and from all accounts the wine was delicious.  Lyn Devereaux was the winner of the 3 bottles of wine kindly donated and raffled on the day.

BREAST CUSHIONS
Individual members have taken material to cut out and we need to organise another ‘working bee’ soon to complete the project.

CHARITY DAY

Thank you to the members who were able to give time to the stall on 11 May.

Feedback:  Donation $8.75, purchase of prem baby bonnet and booties $3.00 .  Flyers about information day given to 4 people, general information give to about 10 other people.

PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION/UNITED NATIONS

Second-hand Bookstall  

Unfortunately, the planned secondhand bookstall had to be abandoned on Mother’s Day, as the weather prevented the Rotary Market from taking place.  The bookstall will go ahead on 12 June (weather permitting).  Any offers of assistance and additional donations of books will be greatly appreciated.  

ZISVAW

The following items are still required for the Emergency Packs:


29 combs
30 disposable razors
18 small packs of tissues
40-70 sanitary pads 

20 various sized plastic handled blanket bags.

30A4 sized spiral bound hard covered colourful notebooks ($4.00 each)

30 biros

6 Aromatherapy or aromatic products ($2.00 to $2.50 each)

Various female hygiene products are also required.


Thank you to Margaret Moss, Patricia. Shirley, Ellie and Barbara for donating various items this past month

P.S.  On 1 May, I ended up cutting out 24 Breast Cushions at a workshop at Barbara’s.  I gained momentum as I gained more experience!!!  Sandra                
MEMBERSHIP/ORGANIZATION

No Report
OTHER -  WINE SALE

Sandra asks that the club be advised that her sister’s Zonta Club is having a wine drive and is selling 6 bottles of wine for $60.00 in any of the following combinations:

6 red
6 white
3 red/ 3 white

Brands and Styles unknown at this stage but are selected by Bernadette O’Shea.  Sandra’s sister is willing to take orders and delivery will be via her

Orders to be received by 01 June 2005
Orders will be available from 06 July 2005

Payment can be by cash, credit card or cheque to the Zonta Club of Brisbane Inc.


DINNER WITH ZI PRESIDENT Wednesday 13 July.


Numbers and money need to be finalized this coming Thursday as the seating is limited.  Currently Sue, Sandra, Patricia, Cecil, and Barbara have indicated they will be attending.








